


 

 
 

As Rapporteur Arguello rightfully stated, “It is true that there are obiter dicta
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Another important element that must be noted, is that in 1973, the International Law 
Commission faced significant political difficulties arising from any definition of Statehood, 
which ultimately impeded the Commission from ever proposing one. On at least four 
occasions between 1949 and 1974, the ILC debated the possibility of defining statehood. This 
occurred during the preparation sessions of three different instruments: the Declaration of the 
Rights and Duties of States in 1949, the Vienna Convention on the Law of the Treaties in 
1956 and 1966, and for the Articles on Succession of States in Respect of Treaties in 1974). 
Given that the ILC has been unable to agree on a definition of Statehood, we are mindful of 
the risk of assigning it with the task of determining any possible loss of that status because of 
rising sea levels. 
 
 
In conclusion, let me reiterate that should the legal effects of the sea-level rise be examined, it 
must be done by fully respecting the letter and the spirit of the UNCLOS and in this context, 
Cyprus would be ready to participate in a dialogue between the ILC and the 6th Committee.   

 
I thank you for your attention.  

 


